
Robinson Secondary School PTSO Board Meeting

Tuesday, May 8, 2018


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Adam Birnbaum, Sandra Meyer, Virginia Doherty, Amy Riddick, Jim Witkop, Michelle Glicklin, Teri Patterson, Lisa Waters, Jack Letzkus, Nate Smith, Ron Jones, Pilar Jones, Brian Mumford.

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of Mar. 6, 2018 PTSO Minutes as presented – A.Birnbaum motions, M.Glicklin seconds. March minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Introduction of PTSO members to newcomers - welcome!

Princpal Report -  Admin. School Update: Matt Eline and Tracey Phillips

It has been a rough few days for our Robinson community. We lost a senior (Brendan Lauderdale) last week - it was a tragic loss and we are reaching out ot the community for support. His wake today was well attended and the funeral is tomorrow at 11:00am. His parents are doing as well as can be expected and M.Eline has spoken to them a number of times. His brother Ryan is in 7th grade and it has been very difficult on him - Brandan also has two younger siblings in elementary school. Mr. Carter has also spoken to Brendan’s parents to arrange a private ceremony to award his IB diploma.

Counselors have been on hand to help students and staff through their grief. We encourage you to talk to your children, be available to them and always treat people well, a core Ram value. Also, we are reminding students: if you see something, tell an adult. If you sense a threat, say something.

We are looking at safety for our students - it is always the number one thing on our minds. We have had challenges over the last month but we are ready for the challenges that lie ahead. We will continue to work with the superindendent and safety people in the county. We have cameras in the school but we need more.

We are well into our IB testing and it really is an unbelievable process. AP testing started today and SOL testing will start next week. As far as staffing, we have filled most of our vacancies and we have hired some awesome people! The year end is coming quickly and we want to wrap the year up on a positive note.

We are looking forward to the staff luncheon tomorrow and want to thank you in advance for your support! Our one read Craig & Fred is coming to Robinson on June 6th and the school-wide Literacy Day is June 8th.

There is a speaker coming to school on Friday for the 10th grade from the Conner Strong Foundation: “10 seconds Can Change Your Life.”

Regarding the MYP Personal Project, we had a very positive night with almost fifty 10th graders presenting their Passion Projects. The MYP personnel spent two days here and are providing feedback to us on our program. 

Presidents Report: Shelley Smith 

We plan to sell pop-sockets at Gold Rush on May 23rd. We have about 50 left and it was agreed that we should purchase more this summer to be available to sell in the Fall. A.Riddick will inquire regarding the purchase.

We want to take a minute to thank J.Letzkus for his service to the Board for the past 2 1/2 years. Thank you for your dedication in attending our monthly meetings and always being available to send information out to students and the Robinson community!

V.Pletcher sent a message on what she would like to accomplish in the coming months and there is a lot we can all do to get the information out and to get our community excited about all the things Robinson is doing!

In preparation for next year, all officers and committee members please email V.Doherty if you wish to remain in your current position or if you wish to switch to another committee.

There was a discussion regarding ideas for new committees including: 

· creating a position to obtain corporate sponsors, 
· a data mining position to help with databases, 
· assistance with hospitality to support the programs to promote our involvement in the school and community, 
· assistance with parent education seminars so we can offer them more often throughout the year
· grocery, restaurant and Amazon Smile fundraisers
Please look at your “job description” in dropbox and see if you can come up with ideas for new positions, revised needs and new programs.

An idea to provide PTSO Volunteer “Ask Me” t-shirts was discussed.

A request was made to send V.Pletcher pictures of school events to use for the upcoming newsletter.

Also, it was suggested that perhaps a request can be made to move the showcase in the hall outside the Gold cafeteria closer down the hall to the main office.

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

We are wrapping up the PTSA business. One outstanding item are the checks for the scholarships. The membership payment (for Dec. through present) has been paid.

An audit will be required. M.Glicklin, A.Riddick and A.Birnbaum have agreed to be our audit committee.

Monthly report attached and posted online.
Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence

Thank you for supporting the recent Parent’s Night. There was good attendance and a lot of great discussion and it was agreed by many that we should hold these information nights more often next year.

Vice President – Admin: Adam Birnbaum 

The People’s Choice Awards event will be held on Thursday, May 31st after school in the Recital Hall. We have received approximately 50 submissions and we will review the nominations to select the recipients. Winners will be notified as well as those who made the nominations.

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications/Social Media: J.Letzkus

J.Letzkus will look to transfer the login information for all social media accounts over to someone before the end of the school year.

Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School/Middle School: No report 

Fundraising: No report
Grocery Receipts: No report

Hospitality: Teri Patterson 

The staff luncheon has been moved to E109 due to the testing in Davala. BBQ Nuts is all set and it should be a delicious lunch for the teachers and staff! We will also provide light refreshments for the People’s Choice Awards on May 31st. The Junior Awards are on May 23 as well as the rising 7th grade Gold Rush. “This Is For You” was on April 18th and is always a favorite day for the students and parents!
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: Virginia Doherty

We have secured Santa (at no charge) for Marketplace on 11/10/18! We will ask for a donation to charity and he will be here from 11:00am-1:00pm. We will again have the INOVA bloodmobile on site for blood donations. For reserving booths, the online Google form is working well and payments are being received. We still need to determing the custodial/building use fee that will be charged. Also, we may wish to have the Marketplace magnets return - most agreed it was good to have the information on hand.

A.Riddick is looking for donations for the Raffle and all agreed that the sooner we ask, the better!

Membership/Newsletter: No report
Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report

Reflections: No report
Scholarships: Lisa Waters

We had a total of 16 applications received for the three scholarships and they will be awarded on June 6th at the Senior Award reception. Either S.Smith or L.Florence will present the awards and Mr. Hickenbotham will also be present to award the Pam Hickenbotham scholarship. S.Smith has sent thank you notes to those who contributed to the scholarships and S.Meyer will issue checks to the colleges of the winning recipents.

L.Florence will check with G.Ortega on the certificates to be awarded to all the Delta nominees. L.Waters will debrief the scholarship committee members to see what we can do for future years, to increase participation and perhaps award mutiple recognition to nominees.

School Funding: No report
Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: No report

Webmaster: Jim Witkop

The cost to renew Membership Toolkit is $750 and is due in July. The accounting software Money Minder for the treasurer is due in July/Aug. Our URL will change on June 15th and our old emails will get forwarded to the new ones. 

We would like to have a dedicated committee member for fundraising efforts, someone to take over the programs and fundraising options. 

J.Witkop will send the new Ram PTSO logo to J.Letzkus for social media use.

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 8:30 pm

Upcoming PTSO meetings:

6/5/18 - General Membership Meeting - location TBD


